
 

Welcome to our Parish 
 
 

Call the parish office: 
To join the parish: Individuals and new 
                                 families are always welcome 
Baptism:  60 days before desired date 
Marriage:  One year  in advance 
Ministry to the Sick:  Whenever  someone is    
                                     shut-in or in the hospital 

Vision: 
We are missionary disciples striving to lead all people to the Kingdom of God 

 

Mission Statement 
 

As friends and followers  
of Jesus, we are devoted  
to fostering households  

and communi!es of  
discipleship through the  

mission and ministry  
of the Catholic Church. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Holy Trinity 
Catholic Community 

716 Madison St., Oconto, WI  54153 
920-835-5900 

www.holytrinity-oconto.org 
holytrinity@holy3.org 

Office Hours   
Monday-Thursday. ... 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
Friday ..................  Closed (Summer hours) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Anthony  
Parish & School 

253 N. Franklin St., Oconto Falls, WI  54154 
920-846-2276 

www.holy3.org 
secretary@holy3.org  

 

 
 

 
 
 
Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday. ... 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
Friday ..................  Closed (Summer hours) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Patrick 

Catholic Church 
5246 St. Patrick Rd., Lena, WI  54139 

920-846-2276 
www.holy3.org 

secretary@holy3.org 
Masses 
Sunday…...…..7:30 AM 
Tuesday…..…. 8:30 AM 
 
Office located at the St. Anthony Parish site. 

 

HOLY TRINITY • ST. ANTHONY • ST. PATRICK 
June 7, 2020 

Masses 
Sunday  ...... 9:00 AM 
Wednesday. 8:30 AM 
Thursday… 8:30 AM 

Confession 
Thursday .. 9:00 AM 

Masses 
Saturday ... 4:30 PM 
Sunday.... 11:00 AM 
Friday ...... .8:00 AM 

Confession 
First Friday..8:30 AM 
Saturday…...3:45 PM 



The Most Holy Trinity 

CALENDAR SCHEDULE 

The Sacrifice of the Mass is offered for the People of  
our Parish and for the special intention listed. 

 
All Masses Closed to the Public  

by Order of the Bishop 
Remains in Effect through June 12 

 
Saturday, June 6 
 4:30 PM ................................................. Paul “Joe” Brabant 
Sunday, June 7 
  9:00 AM ................................. For the People of Our Parish 
Monday, June 8 
  7:00 PM ................................................................ Tom Bell 
Tuesday, June 9 
 7:00 PM ........................................................... Barb Tikkuri 
Wednesday, June 10 
  8:00 AM .............................................. Karen & Dennis Fry 
Thursday, June 11 
 8:00 AM .............................................. Joe & Betty Beschta 
Friday, June 12 
 8:00 AM .................................................. Lavonne Brazeau 
Saturday, June 13 
 4:30 PM Holy Trinity ... Henry & Mary DeWindt & Family 
Sunday, June 14 
 7:30 AM, St. Patrick ................ For the People of our Parish 
  9:00 AM, St. Anthony  ........................................ Al Larsen 
11:00 AM, Holy Trinity ........................................ Bob Pecor 

Readings for the week 
Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9/2 Cor 13:11-13/Jn 3:16-18  
Monday: 1 Kgs 17:1-6/Mt 5:1-12 
Tuesday: 1 Kgs 17:7-16/Mt 5:13-16 
Wednesday: 1 Kgs 18:20-39/Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday: Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3/Mt 5:20-26 
Friday:  1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16/Mt 5:27-32 
Saturday: 1 Kgs 19:19-21/Mt 5:33-37 
Next Sunday: Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/1 Cor 10:16-17 
  /Jn 6:51-58 

Saturday, June 6 
   5:30-6:30 PM Communion Service, Holy Trinity 
Sunday, June 7 
 10:00-11:00 AM Communion Service, St. Anthony 
Monday, June 8 
 6:00 PM—Home & School Meeting, St. Anthony 
Tuesday, June 9 
 No events 
Wednesday, June 10 
 No events 
Thursday, June 11 
 6:00 PM—Finance Council, St. Anthony 
Friday, June 12 
 Parish offices closed 
Saturday, June 13 
 Return to Mass weekend (25% capacity) 
Sunday, June 14 
 Return to Mass weekend (25% capacity) 

Growing Future Church Leaders 

Just as the early disciples traveled on the road 
to Emmaus with Jesus, today we have future 

church leaders journeying through the Emmaus program 
who will ultimately serve as parish lay ministers.  Parishes 
benefit greatly by having lay ministers as Pastoral Associ-
ates, Parish Business Managers, Director of Religious  
Education, and Religious Education Teachers.  
It takes approximately three years to complete the for-
mation process.  On this journey these people experience a 
remarkable spiritual awakening that they learn to share 
with others.   
By participating in classes, workshops, and retreats and 
seminars, these leaders learn to use their love and skills to 
become the face of Christ to others.  Their opportunity is 
made possible by the Bishop’s Appeal. 
Please prayerfully consider making a gift to the Bishop’s 
Appeal.  To make a gift to the Bishop’s Appeal contact 
your parish, visit the Bishop’s Appeal website at 
www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give, or call Tammy toll-
free at 877-500-3580 ext. 8123. 

 
 
St. Anthony 
St. Patrick 
Holy Trinity 

Number of  
Givers 

128 
 52 
158 

Amount of  
Gifts 

$26,874.18 
  $9,860.00 
$26,584.00 

Percent of  
Goal 
106% 
102% 
99% 

Prayer Intentions for the Walking Pilgrims 
Do you have friends or relatives in need of  

prayer? Or maybe you could use a few  
prayers. The walking pilgrims are looking for 
intentions to pray over and carry on their journey 
to the Shrine. When the pilgrims arrive at the 

Shrine, your intentions will be placed before the 
feet of Our Lady of Good Help.  If you would like 

your intention brought to Our Lady of Good Help, please call 
the parish office before June 11. 

DoDo

ShSh
feet



Holy Trinity • St. Anthony • St. Patrick 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity, 
which is also the parish feast day for Oconto. The doctrine of 
the Holy Trinity teaches us that God is a community of three 
distinct persons in one Divine nature. Love and community 
are an essential part of the life of God. The ancient Greek 
philosophers thought that the Heavenly realm was a perfect 
place. For example, Aristotle was convinced that the moon 
was a perfect sphere, spotless in every way. They longed to 
escape the messiness of human life to be part of the harmony 
of Heaven. This is why the Greeks had a hard time accepting 
the idea that the Son of God, the second person of the 
Blessed Trinity, himself perfect in every way, would enter 
our messy world and take flesh. They gradually came to   
understand that God so loved the world that he gave us his 
only begotten Son.  
 
The Word humbled himself still further to dwell on the     
altars of Catholic churches under the appearance of Bread 
and Wine. I know that for many of you, the gift of having 
Communion with Jesus in the Eucharist is the source and 
summit of your Christian life. Sunday worship each week 
gives meaning and purpose to your life. Your church is like a 
second home and your parish is like a second family. That is 
why the closing of public Masses has been perhaps the 
strangest and most disconcerting part of this whole corona-
virus experience. 
 
Following the guidelines of the Bishop of Green Bay, we 
will be reopening our churches for public Mass for the  

weekend of June 13-14, the feast of Corpus 
Christi. Mass will be offered once again at  
the usual times and places: Holy Trinity on 
Saturday at 4:30 PM, St. Patrick on Sunday at 
7:30 AM, St. Anthony at 9:00 AM and Holy Trinity at 11:00 
AM. Jesus will be entering into the messiness of our human 
existence. Every other pew will be closed and we will be  
limiting attendance to 25% of church capacity. Those with 
Covid-19 or similar symptoms are asked not to attend out of 
Christian charity. The Diocese encourages the use of masks. 
You will be asked not to congregate before or after Mass in 
church or in the parking lot, and to maintain social distancing 
at all times. No one is obligated to receive Communion. 
Catholics will continue to be dispensed from the obligation 
for Sunday Mass for the foreseeable future and livestream 
Masses will also continue to be available at least until the 
end of July. 
 
We have endured 12 weekends without being able to come 
together at Mass. Know that you are welcomed as a unique 
and unrepeatable image of God himself. These restrictions 
will make church a little strange at first, but they are meant 
out of concern for your safety and for the health and        
wellbeing of all. The Word is not afraid of our messiness.  
Let us welcome him with open arms and open hearts. 
 
Peace and joy, 
~Fr. Joel 

Feasting on the Body and Blood of the Lord  

Communion Services Began May 30-31 
 

Thank you to all who were able to join us for the  
Communion service and distribution of the Blessed  
Sacrament last weekend. Things ran smoothly for our 
first service and we plan to do things similar in the   
coming weeks. We look  forward to seeing you this  
weekend.  
 
Communion will be available: 
· Holy Trinity on Saturday from 5:30 to 6:30 PM,  
· St. Anthony on Sunday from 10:00 to 11:00 AM.  

 
Before receiving Communion you should fast for 1 hour 
and ‘attend’ a live-stream or televised Mass, or read and    
pray the Mass scripture readings together as a family. 
This is only temporary.  
A Catholic is not required to receive Communion and 
people should not feel obligated to attend during the 
pandemic.  
Bishop wants to begin offering more as a gradual, phased 
approach back to full Mass attendance. We will all be 
learning patience, kindness, and gratitude during this 
transition phase.  

Upcoming Digital Presenta!ons 
The Collec!ve Loss We All Feel: Compliments of a Pandemic 
Thursday, June 11 | 6:30-8 p.m. 
Loss comes in many forms. It can be the loss of a job, independ-
ence, freedom, or even a hug from grandma and grandpa. In this 
virtual presenta!on we’ll learn ways to deal with losses in a 
healthy, posi!ve way.  
Presenters: Norber!ne Center for Spirituality Staff 
Cost: Free 
  
Welcome to the Garden Party 
Thursday, June 25 | 6:30-8 p.m. 
Summer is here and life is growing all around us. Grab your fa-
vorite summer beverage, a snack, and join us on your comfiest 
lawn chair next to your garden as we talk about the spirituality of 
gardening.  
Presenters: Sr. Marla Clercx, Fr. Paul Demuth 
Cost: Free 
For informa!on visit www.norber!nes.org/events/ncs or call 
920.337.4315.  



Pastor:  Fr . Joel Sember —frjoel@holy3.org 
Parish Secretary:  Kelly Wuhr man—holytrinity@holy3.org 

Business Manager:  Lor i Scanlan—lscanlan@holy3.org 
Religious Education:  Kevin Smits—ksmits@holy3.org 

Care Ministry: Kathy Schr oeder —kschroeder@holy3.org 

 
 
Adult Support Envelopes (May 20-26) ------ $4,267.50 
Holy Day Envelopes ---------------------------------- 50.00 
Debt Reduction -------------------------------------- 230.00 
Youth Ministry ----------------------------------------- 50.00 
Care Ministry ------------------------------------------- 60.00 
Votive Candles ----------------------------------------- 35.00 
Online Giving (May 19-25) ------------------- $1,350.00 
 
 

Bread By the Bay Food Pantry 
The May 19 pantry served 59 households (107 adults,      
26 children). We are thankful and blessed with generous 
donations of food and money. Thank you! 
 
 

Crochet Warriors Needed 
We are looking for a few people to crochet baby blankets 
that the parish gives as gifts for a baptism. We have a   
supply of yarn available for you to use. Please call the   
parish office for more information and to pick up a skein 
or two.  
 
 

Cemetery plots 
In the short, confusing time between the death and  
burial of a loved one, many family members find they are 
unprepared ... rushing to buy cemetery plots, and guessing 
the type of funeral service their loved one wanted. That's 
why it is best for everyone to decide and purchase well in     
advance. To buy a burial plot at the Oconto Catholic    
Cemetery, please call Robert Reed (920) 340-0064. Burial 
plots can be purchased for $500 each.  
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Youth Activities 
Brat Fry at Thompson’s, June 27, 10:00-2:00 
Brat Fry at Thompson’s, July 18, 10:00-2:00 
Youth Bike Ride, August 11-13 
   For more information and to register, visit 

www.holytrinityoconto.org/youth-bike-ride 
 

ksmits@holy3.org 
Visit www.holytrinityoconto.org for more information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the graduates from our parish! 
Aubree Bucheger 

Noah Dausey 
Jenna Hornblad 
Jagger Schneider 

Hannah Wusterbarth 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Holy Trinity 

 
Capital Campaign as of May 27 
   Total pledged:      $ 871,912.00 
   Pledges paid:        $ 827,842.00 
   Pledges balance:  $   44,070.00 



ST. ANTHONY & ST. PATRICK PARISH 

Pastor:  Fr . Joel Sember —frjoel@holy3.org 
Parish Secretary:  Mary Mayer—secretary@holy3.org 

Business Manager:  Lor i Scanlan—lscanlan@holy3.org  
Religious Education:  Sue Beschta—sbeschta@holy3.org        

Youth Minister:  Theresa Blazer —tblazer@holy3.org 
Care Ministry: Kathy Schr oeder —kschroeder@holy3.org 

St. Patrick • St. Anthony Parish & School 

ST. PATRICK PARISH 

Adult Support Envelopes (May 25-31) ------$1,092.00 
School --------------------------------------------------- 50.00 
Our Own Needs ---------------------------------------- 40.00 
Maintenance -------------------------------------------- 10.00 
St. Vincent de Paul ------------------------------------ 50.00 

 
Online Giving (May 17-25) --------------------$1,165.00 

 

 

St. Anthony Parish Support 

Adult Support Envelopes (May 25-31 ---------- $785.00 
Care Ministry ------------------------------------------- 10.00 
Maintenance -------------------------------------------- 10.00 

 
Online Giving (May 17-25) ---------------------- $400.00 

 
St. Patrick Parish Support 

Please pray for  
 

Janice Ann Larson and her family 
 

Janice passed away on May 25, 2020 
 

May she rest in peace 

Please pray for  
 

Norbert “Nubs” Marks and his family 
 

Norbert passed away on May 15, 2020 
 

May he rest in peace 

Please pray for  
 

Dorothy “Dottie” DeBaker and her family 
 

Dorothy passed away on May 14, 2020 
 

May she rest in peace 

Blood Drive 
St. Anthony Parish 

Fellowship Hall 
Thursday, June 18 
 12:30—5:30 PM 

For an appointment please call 
1-800-733-2767 or visit redcrossblood.org 

WALK-INS WELCOME! 

St. Patrick Rummage Hall is Open!! 
 

The Rummage Hall is accepting donations 
Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and  
Fridays from 9AM to 1PM.  Thank you!!! 

U"#$%&'( )*)#+&$'  
-$/ T/;<+))<                       
Notice is hereby given that the  
annual election of parish trustees will 
take place at the regularly scheduled annual meeting typically 
held in October. 
 
A good Trustee is a responsible person who takes an active 
interest in helping the parish to thrive. The ideal candidate has  
leadership skills, experience with business and a willingness to 
ask questions. Trustees are elected to serve 2-year terms 
(renewable up to 3 times), responsible to attend either Pastoral 
Council or Finance Council Meetings and for signing checks.  
 

To express interest, call the office or submit your nomina-
tion in writing.  All interested nominees must be 21 years 
of age and provide ten nominations (signatures from  
parish members) by the end of July.   



 

Pastor:  Fr . Joel Sember —frjoel@holy3.org 
Parish Secretary:  Mary Mayer—secretary@holy3.org 

Business Manager:  Lor i Scanlan—lscanlan@holy3.org  
Religious Education:  Sue Beschta—sbeschta@holy3.org        

Youth Minister:  Theresa Blazer —tblazer@holy3.org 
Care Ministry: Kathy Schr oeder —kschroeder@holy3.org 

Aluminum Cans—If you would like to contribute 
to the school’s recycling efforts, please toss your 
cans in the bin located on Pioneer Drive across 
from the recycling center.  
Recently the school received a $30 check from Can Crusher 
recycling.  Look for the St. Anthony recycling bin. 
 
My Coke Rewards—Please consider donating your bottle 

caps and codes from the inside of 12-pack 
boxes from Coke products, Caps and codes 
can be dropped off at the school/parish  
office. Thank you. 

Greetings and blessings to all.  As most of you are aware, 
we were in the midst of planning our biggest fundraiser of 
the school year, our Annual Auction, when the Covid-19 
pandemic guidelines were put into effect. This has caused 
us to research, reschedule and redefine our auction. After 
discussion and based upon recommendations from both 
the County and the Diocese, we have decided to host a 
virtual online auction.   
 
This year our auction event – COVID – Christians 
Online Virtual Inspirational Deals - will be held online 
beginning July 12th and will end on the evening of  
July 19, 2020.  Website details and links to be announced 
soon! Tracey Johnson 

Tracey Johnson  

4th Grade Teacher 
St. Anthony School in Oconto Falls is seeking a 4th grade 
teacher. The ideal candidate will be a practicing Roman 
Catholic with a passion for helping to form young minds 
in the ways of Christ.  
For more information or to apply, please go online to  
Wisconsin Education Career Access Network (WECAN), 
Indeed or send resume and cover letter to:  

St. Anthony School,  253 N Franklin St.,   
Oconto Falls, WI  54154  
Email: sbeschta@holy3.org 

If you have any questions call the school office  
at 920-846-2276 

Congratulations to  
St. Anthony’s graduating  

5th graders!   
 

The future is so bright they 
have to wear shades. 

In need of Gift Cards? 
Gift cards purchased through the scrip program earn  
St. Anthony School a rebate of 1.5 % to 14% of your  
purchase.  These gift cards can be purchased: 
1. As physical gift cards in the office during normal hours 

and on Sundays after the 9:00 AM Mass. 
2. Online at www.shopwithscrip.com  
3. As e-cards which are scanned using your smart phone. 

(limited to certain retailers)  
 

There is an additional benefit when purchasing gift cards for 
Kwik Trip.  Kwik Trip offers an additional 10% rebate when 
customers purchase in-store merchandise. Gift cards can be 
purchased in the main office, online, or using the free Scrip 
app.  
Scrip Rebate Profit for the month 

of April was $248.08  
Thank you! 


